
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Rush City Economic Development Authority held Monday, February 24, 2020, in the City Hall Council Chambers at 5:00 p.m.

Members present: Dennis Pederson, Dave Chmiel, Luke Moulton, Mike Carroll, Dan Meyer, Nicole Perreault, and Dan Dahlberg.
Others present included Nancy Hoffman of the Chisago County HRA/EDA.

The minutes of the regular meeting of January 27, 2020 were reviewed. 

Motion by Carrroll, second by Chmiel and carried: To approve the minutes of the regular meeting of January 27, 2020.
Discussion followed concerning the Grant House. The Administrator explained that Kurt Naumann had contacted her with ideas for the property. He intended to attend the meeting to discuss it with the EDA.
The Summer ‘Shell Series, to be held in the band shell at the City Park, was discussed. It was noted that the City and the Chamber are working together to hire bands for concerts to be held on the 4th Thursday of May, June and July. Rockin’ Rush City will be held on the 3rd Saturday in August. The City and Chamber are looking for donations for the events.

Motion by Chmiel, second by Dahlberg: To donate $3,000 to the Summer ‘Shell Series. MC

Kurt Naumann then arrived and addressed the EDA regarding the Grant House. He explained that he is interested in purchasing the property and has multiple ideas regarding the use. He would like to partner with Family Pathways, Lakes and Pines and local churches to sponsor people the live in the top two floors in micro apartments and possibly use the kitchen as incubator space for a deli-style restaurant. He was thinking of having 1 to 2 people per apartment, with 20 to 24 people total, and adding kitchenettes to the rooms. He will be meeting with Chisago County HRA/EDA Director Nancy Hoffman to discuss ideas and financials.
The minutes from the February 6, 2020 meeting of the Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors were discussed.

An update was given on the tax-forfeit property at 280 W. 4th Street and the possibility of purchasing it for a business incubator. Member Dahlberg has spoken with a local contractor about inspecting the property and giving an estimated cost for rehabilitation. He requested that staff contact the Chisago County Auditor about gaining access to the building on the weekend.

Nancy Hoffman then addressed the EDA regarding a Real Estate Journal event for the north metro area. She’d like to attend and have a booth to promote Chisago County. She is intending to ask her board and other cities in Chisago County for funding.

Motion by Carroll, second by Perreault: To contribute $250 towards the Chisago County HRA/EDA Director sponsoring a Chisago County booth at the MN Real Estate Journal event. MC
Information regarding the career and employment fair to be held at Rush City High School on May 7, 2020 was reviewed.

The GPS 45::93 February 2020 newsletter was discussed. Nancy Hoffman was congratulated onr her receipt of the Economic Developer of the Year award from the Economic Development Association of MN.
Member Perreault noted that she had spoken with Jamie Scheffer, past EDA intern and current EDA Director for St. James, MN. She felt that we should check into working with Community Economic Development Associates. Staff was directed to look into the organization.
Motion by Dahlberg, second by Perreault:  To adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m. 
______________________________________

Administrator

